
                     April 2020 
Dear Fellow Laborers in the Gospel, 

 We are certainly living in interesting times. With all non-essential travel 
banned and limited contact with anyone, it has certainly been harder to continue 
ministry as we know it. But we have been able to move our services online, and have 
had a great response. We have used Facebook’s advertising tools to spread the word 
about the live-streamed services, and also to share two online tracts which many 
people have seen. 

 Many of our regular ministries have been put on hold as a result of covid-19. 
The university sent all the students home in the middle of March, so we are not able 
to continue Bible study. Christy’s Moms and Tots ministry also had to be canceled, 
along with our extra activities at church. But even though times are uncertain and 
there is no end in sight for things to return to normal soon here in Newfoundland, we 
trust that God can use this to glorify Himself and to bring souls to Christ. 

 We are happy to report two exciting things that have happened recently in our 
family. Our second daughter, Emma, prayed to trust Christ as her Saviour on the first 
of April! And on the 11th of April, Cara Everleigh made her appearance! She was 
born at 3:27 AM, weighing 8 lbs 3 oz, and was 19 3/4 inches long. Both the baby and 
mom are doing well, and were able to come home from the hospital in the afternoon 
on Easter. Our other three children were ecstatic to meet her and finally be able to 
hold her. Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for us as we work here in 
Canada. We trust that God will bless each of you and keep you safe during this time. 

For the Gospel and His glory, 
Nate, Christy, Vera, Emma, Ezra, and Cara Minion
“To preach the Gospel in the Regions Beyond” 
2 Corinthians 10:16


